From: Nick Allen 
Sent: 28 July 2013 20:25
To: Planning
Subject: Ref: 13/01056/OUT PLANNING APPLICATION CAVERSFIELD

	Mr N Allen
26 Old School Close
Caversfield 
Oxfordshire
OX27 8TW

Dear sir/madam,
I am writing to you to register my opposition to the planning application 13/01056/OUT Caversfield.
I believe that this appication is total inappropriate and is not required in this area.
My grounds of resistance is based on the following:
There are a number of residential new build projects in the area including the massive Bicester development off the A41 to Chesterton village and the newly proposed Ecco town based off of the Banbury road. These developments will cater for all types of housing required within the area.
In fact the Garden Quarter development at Skimmingdish Lane is already undergoing development by using the old RAF base for anybody looking to move in to the area which is more than adequate for Caversfield. 
The planned area for this development has insufficient support roads to accommodate this number of houses in fact the Fringford road struggles to cope with local area traffic and commuter vehicles.
In addition more vehicles will use the local lane between the Fringford road and the already busy B4100 Banbury to Bicester road where both junctions at either end of the lane are notoriously difficult to use. The exit of the lane to the Fringford road is extremely dangerous and additional traffic will lead to accidents. 
The planned entrance and exit from the site joins the Fringford road which is currently a 40 mph road and the visibility is not conducive to having a large number of vehicles either joining or leaving this road.
This development will just add additional noise to a area of countryside that is not required.
The infurstructure to support a additional 200 homes on top of the existing community is simply not there and although CALA claim they are working with the district council to secure funds this will simply not happen as central government has already committed funding to existing projects.

I would ask that the planning request for this development is refused.

Your sincerely

Mr N Allen


